
Browne Fitzgerald 
Morgan&Avis 

February 24, 2017 

The Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 
Prince Charles Building 
120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040 
St. lohn 's, NL AlA 5B2 

Attention: Ms. Cheryl Blundon 

LAWYERS 

Director of Corporate Services & Board Secretary 

Dear Ms. Blundon: 

Dennis Browne, Q.C. 
Tel: 709 724-3801 
dbrowne@bfma-Iaw.com 

Re: NL Hydro Application for Approval of Net Metering Program - December 2016 
NF Power Application for Approval of Net Metering Service Option - Dec. 19/2016 
(The Applications) 

The Consumer Advocate is of the view that the Applications recently made by both 
Newfoundland Power (NP) and Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (NLH) are significant, new 
initiatives in this province and will attract interest among consumers of electrical power. 

While the information presented by the utilities in these Applications, and in their Replies to the 
RFIs, provides some technical information, the public interest would be better served if this 
information was disseminated by way of a public hearing. Such a hearing will attract interest 
among those who anticipate utilizing net metering services and it is anticipated that the media 
will take some interest in this concept which is being finally introduced into this province. 

It is anticipated that both Applications will be consolidated to allow for an effic ient single public 
hearing. Practical information coming from a hearing will allow consumers to undertake their 
own informed cost/benefit analysis when deciding whether to avail of this net metering option. 
Consumers also need to know how quickly they need to act, having regard to the 5 MW cap. A 
public hearing will allow the evidence supporting the Applications to be tested. Consumers will 
then have the opportunity to hear more about net metering in an open, transparent forum and 
will be able to make informed decisions accordingly. 

It is not anticipated that the public hearing would be lengthy - maybe a day or two - as the 
witness list would likely be confined to representatives of the utilities. Nevertheless, the value 
of a public hearing for consumers should not be underestimated. In the result, a public hearing 
is requested on this issue. 

Yours truly, 

Dennis Browne, Q.C. 
Consumer Advocate 
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cc Newfou ndland and Labrador Hydro 
Geoff Young (gyoung@nlh.nl.ca) 
Tracey Pennell (traceypennell@nlh .nl .ca) 
NLH Regulatory (NLHReglllalory@nlh .nl.ca) 

Industrial C ustom er G roup 
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Pau l Cox worthy (ocoxwQflhy@stewartmckelvey.cQm) 
Dean Porter (dporICr@PQolealthousc.ca) 

Prnxair Canllda In c. 
Sheryl Nisenbaurn (sheryl nisenbaum@praxair.com 

Board of Co mmissio ns of Public Utilities 
Cheryl Blundon (cblundon@pub.nl.ca) 
Jacqui Glynn <jglynn@pub.nl.ca) 
PUB Oflicial Email (ito@pub.nl.ca) 

Newfo undland Power Inc. 
Gerard Hayes (ghayes@ncwfoundlandoower.cQJTI) 
NP Regulatory (regu!atory@newfou ndlandpower.com) 

Va le Newro undland lind Labrador Limit ed 
Thomas O'Reilly, Q.C. (loreillY@cQxandpalmer.com) 
Denis Fleming (d fleming@coxandoalmercom) 

Teek Reso urces 
Larry Bartlett (larry.bartlcU@tcck.com) 


